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Friday, April 20, 2012 — 

The doors open at 6:00,  

Pot Luck at 7:00, meet-

ing to follow, at Faith 

Christian Fellowship 

Church, 860 Bancroft 

Rd., Walnut Creek. 

Guests are  welcome.  

Volume 45 Issue Number 4 

Remembrance 

The Diablo A’s has lost a great lady, Florence 

Rose.  She and Cal have been a fixture at our 

meetings in their little white jackets for over 25 

years.  They joined in 1987.  Florence loved to 

tour in their 1930 Coupe and missed very few 

tours or 4th of July Parades.  She always had to 

have a hug from folks when they met, she 

would come through the door at a meeting 

and immediately start hugging her friends.  

 Florence and Cal were married for over 69 

years.  She loved visitors and delighted in hav-

ing you stay for lunch if you were over at their house.  There were always won-

derful homemade cookies in her kitchen, we enjoyed them at club meeting 

too, and she never sent Cal off fishing without a tin of delicious cookies.   

 She came from Swedish stock and their kitchen featured large red dishes, 

little red horses, and just outside the door she planted red cyclamen.  Her favor-

ite color was red.   

 Cal is somewhat unassuming and when asked about his service in WWII he 

would down play his actions, but Florence was quick to let you know what he 

really did.  An American hero by any standards she was fiercely proud of Cal.   

 They were big campers traveling all over the Western United States with 

their daughters in a little Bambi Airstream taking in the US one trip at a time.  

She loved to fish along with Cal but only when the water was as calm as a mill 

pond.  Any waves over about 4” and she wanted to return to shore.  One of 

their favorite places was Little Grass Valley Reservoir which they discovered 

while gold panning in Plumas County.  Once 

found it became a regular camping desti-

nation.  Cal would fish and Florence would 

go with him in the trailer to cook the catch 

of the day or prepare something else if the 

fishing was poor.   

 We have lost one of the sweetest ladies 

in the world.  Florence we love you and will 

miss you.   

    Alex 
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Sunday, April 22 

Car Blessing and Collector Car Show at St. Agnes Church 

Admission and Display Space is FREE 

Email Bob Rigor at stagnescarshow@aol.com to reserve a 

space. 

May 18  

Ladies Auction Night 

Here we go again! Who will volunteer to be the auc-

tioneer? Collect your treasures and stay tuned for more 

information. 

  

Saturday, June 16th 
Borges Ranch is having their Anniversary Heritage Days 

event and they would like up to three Model A's on display 

during that day.  If you are not going on the June 16th Di-

ablo A's Winery Tour, and would like to display your car, 

contact Ranger Dan Byron at 925.943.5899 ext. 2162. 

 
 

May 19: 

          Tour to Assisted Living Facility 

          Chateau III, Pleasant Hill 

          Meet at Best Buy 9:15 am, Leave 9:30 am 

          Arrive Chateau III at 10:00 am 

          Leave after 1:30 pm 

          Lunch included for 2 people/Model A 

 

 

 

 

September 22: 

          Tour to Independent/Assisted Living Facility 

          Merrill Gardens at Vallejo - Family Fun Day 

          Times to be determined 

          Lunch included for 2 people/Model A 

 

Sign up sheets will be available at the General Meetings. 

 

Bill & Donna Truesdell 

Save These Dates 

July Overnight Tour 

 
Sat/Sun, July 21, 22 

 

Watsonville/Moss Landing destination 

20 rooms max, $135/room, includes breakfast 

Budget $20/ea for dinner plus 2 lunch stops 

This will be a back roads casual drive to the coast 

with likely visits to car collection, olive oil orchard, 

ocean beach and more 

 

9 rooms taken as of Apr 3, don’t miss out. 

 

Contact Bill Pugh or Paul Chiabotti for info. 
 

VICTORIAN ROSE TEA   
 

When:   Saturday, November 10th, 2012, 2:00pm  

 

Where:  The Sharmans 

 295 Millthwait Dr. 

Martinez, Ca 94553 

Directions upon request  

 

Attire:  Model A Era (optional) perhaps a hat and gloves  

Cost:  $20.00 per person  

 

Barbara Sharman has graciously opened her home for another Diablo A's Ladies Tea.  Enjoy a stroll thru the newly 

landscaped rose garden. Forty-six fragrant roses will delight your senses.  High tea will be served with delicious and 

tempting treats.   

 

Return to a more refined and elegant era for an afternoon.  

 

Space is limited to 17 so sign-up early or  

 R.S.V.P. to Barbara Sharman 228 3247 Elaine Matheson 372 8033 

Co Hosts: Dee Desmond and Carol dePietro 
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Moto-Meter 
Elected Officials 2012 

Board of Directors 
President 

Ed James (925) 837-0851 

Vice-President 

Doug Freeman (925) 682-6819 

Secretary 

Herb Neumann (925) 687-4691 

Treasurer 

Michelle Webber (925) 830-1599 

Tour Coordinator 

Ron Accornero (510) 521-4846 

Past President 

Roger Staggs (925) 261-9791  

Editor 

Peggy English 

(925) 682-3759 

Editor@DiabloAs.com 

Appointed Services 
ACCC Representative 

Herb Neumann 

Membership Services 

Roger Staggs 

Refreshments Co-Coordinator 

Ceil Callister 

NCRG Representative 

Bill Pugh 

Photographers 

Alicia Watson & Bill Truesdell  

Advertising/Public Relations 

Marilyn Neumann, Bob Grady/Bob Rigor 

Sunshine Reporter / Club Vests 

Elsie Boarman / Marge Tait 

Roster Manager 

Bill Pugh 

Video Coordinator 

Bill Truesdell 

Webmaster 

Steve Mick 
The Moto-Meter: The Moto-Meter is the official publi-

cation of the Diablo A’s Chapter of the Model A 

Ford Club of America. The Moto-Meter is  published 

once a month and is mailed to each member in 

good standing and other Model A Ford Clubs in 

exchange for their publication. The Moto-Meter 

takes no responsibility for the accuracy of materials, 

dates, places, etc. of its contents. The Moto-Meter 

welcomes any  article, artwork or suggestions. Please 

submit all materials by the Tuesday following the 

Board Meeting.  

Meetings: Meetings are held on the third Friday of  

the  month  at 8:00 PM at Faith Christian Fellowship 

Church at 860 Bancroft Rd., in Walnut Creek unless 

otherwise indicated in the Calendar of Events. 

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME. 

Membership: Membership in the Model A Ford Club 

is not a prerequisite to join The Diablo A’s. Both 

MAFCA and The Diablo A’s membership  com-

mence on January 1st, and expire on December 

31st. MAFCA dues are $40.00 (MAFCA, 250 Cypress 

Ave., La Habra, CA 90631, www.MAFCA.com ).  The 

Diablo A’s dues  of  $45.00  per family  is  payable to 

the treasurer. Subscriptions to the Moto-Meter are 

$15.00 per year. 

Diablo A’s Model A Ford Club mailing address: 

P.O. Box 6125 

Concord, CA 94524 

 

We thank the various clubs for the use of the many 

articles, jokes, fashion and technical advice that we 

have used. Permission to reproduce items in The 

Moto-Meter is hereby granted provided credit is 

given to The Moto-Meter.  

 It saddens me to report the passing of a dear friend and Diablo ‘A’ 

family member.  Last month Florence Rose, a Diablo ‘A’ member of 25 

years passed away.  Our thoughts and prayers go to Cal and the entire 

Rose family.  While the passing is a fact of life it is a loss that will be re-

membered.  

 I have been a club member for fourteen years and have seen the 

loss of countless members. All these members brought special meaning 

to the club. I think of past members who had special talents and shared 

those talents with the club members.  One of those members was espe-

cially good with repair and polishing stainless steel.  Members would 

take him radiator shells that should have been destine to the weekly 

trash but when finished they looked like Henry stamped them out just 

yesterday. 

 Another past member had the talent to repair almost every item on 

a Model ‘A’ including pouring the engine babbitt itself.  Many of those 

prized engines today are still in cars including several Diablo ‘A’ Mem-

bers cars. 

 I could write a book of special talents from our Model ‘A’ members 

but this column is not long enough.   

 My thoughts are that we are losing member’s talents as the years 

go by and we are not replacing them by teaching other Model A club 

members this valuable information. 

 We all have talents that can be used to carry on these unique ap-

plications.  We need to look to the elder club members who still have 

these unique talents and ask them to teach us the finer points of our 

hobby so we can carry it on as this circle of life revolves. 

 I challenge each of us to find at least one “special” part of our 

hobby that interests you and learn it to a high degree of excellence so 

our hobby can continue for another eighty years.  Some of these spe-

cial and unique jobs are: Wood graining, upholstery, Metal body work, 

painting, stainless steel repair & buffing, electrical, welding, diagnostic 

procedures, and the list goes on.   

 Take the time to search out a part of the hobby that interests you 

and get involved.  For the members who have this talent, I encourage 

you to continue passing this information on to the new and younger 

members so this hobby will continue to blossom long after you are 

gone.  

 

Remember to start early and take your time. You see more by “driving 

in the slow lane.” 




mailto:clockman51@astound.net
http://www.mafca.com/
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Sunshine  

Report 

 

Elsie Boarman CLASSIFIED 

  YEAH! YEAH! It was good to see our vice-president up 

and about after his back surgery. 

 Al Filarski has started radiation treatment. 

 Loretta Whitehurst had gall bladder surgery. She 

thanks everyone for their cards and prayers. She and Troy 

are in Ohio taking care of her parents. They will be gone 

for the month of April. She was feeling very well. 

 Evelyn Wilson is recuperating nicely from her knee sur-

gery. She can’t drive yet. Friends have been taking her to 

Dr. appointments, etc. She also thanks her Diablo A’s fami-

ly for their cards and prayers. 

 Don’t forget our spring gourmet potluck at our April 

meeting. 

 The memorial service for Florence Rose will be at Our 

Saviors Lutheran Church, 1035 Carol Lane, Lafayette, on 

Sunday April 22 at 2 PM. The family would appreciate 

members wearing their club shirts and driving their Model 

A’s. 

Happing A’ing 

 

Elsie 

 

I still need cards you don’t use or need that you receive 

FREE in the mail. Bring to the meeting.  Thank You. 

FOR SALE: 1930 Model A pickup. New frame-on restora-

tion, 4-speed transmission, 12v with 6-blade fan water 

pump. Cherokee Gray Paint, LeBaron Bonney interior, 

seat belts (not installed). $20,000.00. Call Al Filarski,  

707-747-9121 

 

FOR SALE: Only two cans of Kano Aerokroil left from 

case-lot order.  Club price $10 each.  Will not order 

again till fall.  Contact Ron Accornero. 

 

FOR SALE: CAST IRON BRAKE DRUMS. 

Ed James is stocking cast Iron brake drums in the bay 

area for Mel Gross.  These are quality, proven drums. 

You can pick them up and save the freight from Los 

Angeles.  Full set (front and rear) for $270 plus studs for 

$20 set.  Call Ed James, 925-837-0851. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

I want to let everyone know I am getting a little 

better each day, baby steps, and to thank all of 

you that have sent cards during my treatment 

and recuperation.  

I treasure each and every one of them as I do 

every one of you. 

 

Jeane James 



5 

 

TECHNICAL  
SEMINARS 

2012 
Stay Tuned For More Information 

 

 
 

RSVP 

Alex Janke (689-0859) or Bob Grady (933-1154)  
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UPCOMING TOURS & EVENTS 
Apr 22—Pt. Reyes Station/Marin Cheese Factory 

 Tour has been cancelled 

May 4-6 Spring Opener-Clear Lake 

 Herb & Marilyn Neumann 

May 19—Chateau III Assisted Living-Pl. Hill 

 Bill & Donna Truesdell 

May 25-27—NCRG Roundup-Sonora 

 Bob & Lynn Grady 

June 16—Winery Tour 

 Bob & Rose Estrella 

June 18-22—MAFCA National Convention  

 Marquette, MI-Superior A’s Chapter 

July 3—Benicia Torchlight Parade 

 Pete & Marianne Goodson 

July 4—Concord July 4 Parade 

 Bob & Sandi Rigor 

July 21-22—Moss Landing/Watsonville 

 Pugh’s & Chiabotti’s 

Aug 4—Hot August Nights @ Oakhurst 

 Herb & Marilyn Neumann 

Aug 19—President’s Anniversary Picnic-Alamo 

 Ed & Jeane James 

Sept 9—Fun Ford Sunday—Fairgrounds in Antioch 

 Bob & Sandi Rigor 

Sept 22—Merrill Gardens, Vallejo, Assisted Living 

 Bill & Donna Truesdell 

Oct 6—Ladies Learn to Drive Day 

 TBD 

Oct 13-14—31st Annual Mystery Tour 

2012 Board Meetings Schedule: 

 
Monday, Apr. 30—Wayne & Peggy English 

Monday, Jun. 4—Ron Accornero 

Tuesday, Jul. 3—Pizza Pirate—Benicia 

Monday, Aug. 6—Bob & Sandi Rigor—BBQ @ 6:00 

Tuesday, Sep. 4—Ed & Jeane James 

Monday, Oct. 1—Doug & Reyanne 

Monday, Nov. 5—Herb & Marilyn Neumann 
Monday, Dec. 3—Lloyd & Michelle Harrich-Webber 

 

Meetings are at 7:00 p.m. unless specified otherwise.  

Please R.S.V.P. 

For information on upcoming tours and events please 

go to our web site www.DiabloAs.com 

April Potluck Assignments 
 

The Spring Potluck will be held at the April 20th  

General Meeting. 

Doors open at 6pm dinner at 7pm. 

 

Bring a dish to serve 8-10,  

serving utensil, eating utensils and your appetite.  

 

Coffee, tea and bread will be provided 

 

A-F Salad             G-O   Main Dish            P-Z Dessert 

 

Remember that all monies from the Ticket Club will be 

matched by the Diablo A’s (up to $250) to be  

donated to the Food Bank 

Lake County A's Spring Opener  

 
May 4-6, 2012 

We will meet at Harbor Freight on Contra Costa Blvd at 

8:45 and leave at 9:00am.  Please arrive with a full tank 

of gas. 

 

Your tour leaders, Herb & Marilyn Neumann 

Florence Rose Memorial 
Sunday April 22 

 

We will be meeting in the parking lot of  Royal Clock-

work, 1295 B Boulevard Way, Walnut Creek @ 1:00 PM 

and proceeding to Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in 

Lafayette, 1035 Carol Ln.  

Service is at 2:00 PM with a reception to follow. 

 

Directions will be available at the general meeting. 

 

Please wear your club shirts and drive your “A” 
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The Glass House Tour 
 

On a beautiful spring like day 17 Model A's set off from the Park & Ride lot in Danville to tour the Historic David Glass 

House in San Ramon.  The volunteers at the house did a great job and added an extra tour to accommodate the 

large number of people.  After the house tour we were able to see the farm with it's animals and it's gardens.  An-

other attraction was the tractor museum as well as a number of antique hit-and-miss engines that were demon-

strated by our Diablo A's member, Ron Fry.  The Horseless Carriage Club was also there with several of it's pre-1916 

automobiles.  Afterwards we proceeded to Max's restaurant in San Ramon for a nice lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ron Fry demonstrating a hit and miss engine                                                      One of the Horseless Carriage vehicles 

M  
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Tour Guides in period costume Host Nick Houmis                                                     
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New Members & Then Some 

 
What’s New - The first 2012 Roster is now available for download on the members’ only page of our DiabloAs.com 

website. We will also have copies at the next general meeting for members to take home. 

 

Membership Roster Changes –  10 New family memberships were welcomed in 2011, January – Lloyd & Michelle 

Webber Harrich – Ronnie & Debbie Sherman – Paul & Pat Woerner – Michael Cozad.  February – Larry & Diane 

Trimpey.  April – John & Karen Villandre.  May – Frank Exline.  July – Lanny & Kathy Bright.  August – John & June 

Rosploch.  November – Mike & Paula Ferre’. 

 

4 families did not renew membership for 2012 – Al & Betty Glazier, Richard & Irma Overmyer, Charlie & Sandy Rollins, 

Al & Teri Simoni. 

 

Please welcome our latest membership – January 2012 – Richard & Sherrie Bortolazzo, from Benicia. 

This column will show in the Moto Meter when changes or announcements occur during the year as recorded by 

the Data Manager. 

MODEL A MUSEUM UPDATE 

  

At some point in April the construction of the new Model A Museum will begin.  Depending on final contract ne-

gotiations and the weather in central Michigan, the bulldozers will begin preparing for the foundation of the new 

11,000 square foot building.  A formal Ground Breaking ceremony is planned for April 17 with members of MAFFI, 

MARC and MAFCA participating in the joint effort to build a home for “Henry’s Lady”. 

  

Predictions are that the building will be completed by Labor Day of this year.  That is when the next phase begins: 

Turning an empty building into a museum.  What can you do to help in that effort?  Donations of funds, collec-

tions, displays, accessories, original parts, tools and anything else that tells the story of the Model A will be need-

ed.  Advance notification of your intent to donate your item or collection would help in the planning.  Please in-

form MAFFI Trustee, Phil Ierardi by email at pni1938@gmail.com, or by phone at  (314) 692-2123, of your intentions. 

  

MAFFI Trustees 

Tour Destinations and Tour Leaders are needed for November 2012, January 2013 (Brunch) 

and February 2013.  Please contact Ron Accornero if you need assistance in planning a 

tour.  Thank you! 

mailto:pni1938@gmail.com
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Diablo A’s General Membership Meeting 

March 16, 2012 

 

 

Meeting was called to order by Ed James at 7:58.  Ed spoke about the large Roster poster board and encouraged 

members to check their own entries to confirm that they are correct, he especially wanted members to fill in the 

year they joined Diablo A’s.  He also introduced Bill Pugh as Roster Manager. 

 

Visitors and Guests:  One visitor tonight.   

 

Membership – Roger Staggs: no update. 

 

Secretary’s Report – Herb Neumann:  the February, 2012 Membership minutes as posted in the Moto-Meter were 

approved. Herb mentioned that a February Board action item was not recorded in the published Board minutes, 

he posted a revised copy of the February Board minutes showing this item – the Board voted to retire the Hard 

Luck Trophy.  

 

Treasurer’s Report – Michelle Webber: March 2012’s activity was presented. 

 

Correspondence – Wayne English: two newsletters were received. 

 

Committees: 

 

Technical Seminars – Alex Janke asked for suggestions for Tech Seminars. 

 

Sunshine – Elsie Boarman:  Elsie stated that, sadly, Florence Rose passed away Thursday.  Loretta Whitehurst is hav-

ing Gall Bladder surgery this Saturday. 

 

ACCC – Herb Neumann: Herb reported on 2 smog bills, SB1224 to move the date for the biannual smog check to 

apply to cars 1981 and newer.  SB1613 would eliminate the requirement for a smog check on transfer of ownership 

as long as a smog check was current. 

 

Tours – Ron Accornero:  Ron recognized the members who have led tours so far this year.  Alex talked about the 

CCRG Roundup in Bakersfield the end of March.  Ron and Melinda are leading the tour to Pt. Reyes in April.  Herb 

and Marilyn are leading the tour to the Lake County Spring Opener in May.  Bill and Donna will lead a tour to a 

Senior Facility in May.  Bob Grady is leading the NCRG Round Up Tour to Sonora the end of May, a sign up sheet is 

available. 

 

Video Report –Bill Truesdell:  Bill again brought a complete set of our DVDs for members to purchase; he also men-

tioned the full page ad MAFCA placed in the current issue of the Restorer advertising all of our DVDs. 

 

Public Relations – Bob Rigor:  Bob mentioned upcoming car shows. 

 

Old Business – Ed reminded the members of the potluck next month, and that the club will match donations to 

the Contra Costa Food Bank up to $250.00. 

 

New Business – Larry Anderson mentioned the Danville Community Band Concert at Blackhawk Museum, April 1st, 

at 2:00.  Doug Freeman thanked everyone for the cards, calls and visits.  Ed said Jeane is still taking “baby steps” 

toward her complete recovery. 

 

Refreshments – Lynn Grady thanked those who brought refreshments tonight. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:44pm.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Herb Neumann, Secretary 
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Diablo A’s Board of Directors Meeting 

April 2, 2012 

 

Location:  the Harrich / Webber home. 

 

Board Members present:  Ed James, President; Doug Freeman, Vice President; Herb Neumann, Secretary; Michelle 

Webber, Treasurer; Ron Accornero, Tour Coordinator; Peggy English, Editor; Roger Staggs, Past-President. 

 

Guests:  Lloyd Harrich, Wayne English, Bill & Donna Truesdell, Bill Pugh 

 

Meeting was called to order by Ed James at 7:00 pm.  

 

Approve 3/5/12 BOD minutes as posted in Moto-Meter – Approved 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Michelle, reviewed March month-end bank statements.   

 

Membership & P.R. – Reviewed the revised application form and procedures pertaining to guests and new mem-

bers. Roger reviewed the keeper of the stuff inventory. We may have a new source for magnetic signs.  Bill Pugh 

handed out copies of the latest Roster. 

 

Correspondence –Wayne shared a few pieces of correspondence that have come in to our post office box. 

 

Tour Report – Ron handed out an updated list of tours for the year.  A Ladies Learn to Drive an A Tour has been 

added, date is Oct 6th.  Barbara Sharman will host a Ladies Tea Nov 10th.  Ed working on his picnic will get quotes 

on Kinder’s cooking the meat or catering the complete lunch.   

 

Editor –Peggy, will add a new column on new members in future editions of the Moto-Meter. 

 

Video Report –Bill presented the March Video Sales report. 

  

Advertising – Wayne received a check from our new advertiser - Mike’s Affordable A’s, gave check to Michelle. 

 

ACCC – N/R. 

 

NCRG – N/R. 

 

Technical Seminars –Bill Truesdell mentioned that Alex and Bob are thinking about putting together a removing an 

engine and rear end seminar. 

 

Public Relations – N/R 

 

Old Business – Ed received a few changes for the “About us” club info.  The Board voted to retire the Nozzle 

award.  Ed will find an auctioneer for the Ladies Auction, May 18th. 

 

New Business – The Board approved a motion to place the club By-Laws in the Member’s Only section of the Dia-

blo A’s Website. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:46. 

 

Next General Meeting: April 20th -  pot luck at 7:00 pm, meeting to follow.  Next Board Meeting is at the English’s 

home April 30th at 7:00pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Herb Neumann, Secretary 
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April 
  

 Birthdays 

  

1  Jan Anderson 

1 Denny Desmond 

6 Pat Woerner 

8  Cassandra Antkowiak 

11 Sue Lindstrom 

13 Pam Lee 

13 Peggy Houmis 

13  Pete Goodson 

15 Audrey Mitchell 

22 Barbara Sharman 

23  Bill Cartwright 

26 Herb Neumann 

30  Tim Lindstrom 

 
 

Anniversaries 

 

1  Ed & Patsy Pond 

4 John & Carole Price  

5 Larry & Jan Anderson 

6  David & Mary Bentley 

7 Bob & Rose Estrella 

10  John & Claire Bailey 

11  Henry and Clara Ford 

12  Troy & Loretta Whitehurst 

13  Ronnie & Debbie Sherman 

27 John & Marge Tait 

29  Larry & Barbara Hollinger 

30  Roger & Donna Staggs 

 

 

May 

  

 Birthdays 

 

1  Maria Marshall 

5  Joe Wisher 

 Patsy Pond 

6 Katie Wolfman 

9  Stewart Bowers 

 Bill Pugh 

13 Joyce Bowers 

 Steve Mick 

16 Adell Kirk 

20  Doug Freeman 

23  Marty Martorella 

24  June Rosplach 

26 Al Glazier 

30  Ruth Janke 

 

Anniversaries 

 

5 Ken and Elaine Matheson 

8 Bob & Lynn Grady 

7 Denny and Dee Desmond 

14 Tim and Sue Lindstrom 

27 Larry and Pam Lee 

 

 

Apri l  2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

1 

April Foolõs 

Day 

2 

Board Mtg 

3 4 5 6 

Good  

Friday 

7 

8 

Easter  

Sunday 

9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 

Income 

Taxes Due 

17 18 19 20 

Gen Mtg 

Pot Luck 

21 

22 

Earth Day 

23 24 25 

Admin Pro 

Day 

26 27 

Arbor Day 

28 

29 30 

Board Mtg 

     

May 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 

V-E Day 

1945 

9 10 11 12 

13 

Motherõs 

Day 

14 15 16 17 18 

General 

Mtg 

19 

Armed 

Forces Day 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 

Memorial 

Day 

29 30 31   
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Never Forget  — 9/11/01 

THE VERY, VERY, VERY LAST LAUGH  

An attractive blonde from Cork , Ireland arrived at the casino. She seemed a little intoxicated and bet twenty-

thousand Euros on a single roll of the dice.  

 

She said, 'I hope you don't mind, but I feel much luckier when I'm completely nude'.  

 

With that, she stripped from the neck down, rolled the dice and with an Irish brogue yelled, 'Come on, baby, Mama 

needs new clothes!'  

 

As the dice came to a stop, she jumped up and down and squealed...'YES! YES! I WON, I WON!'  

 

She hugged each of the dealers and then picked up her winnings and her clothes and quickly departed.  

 

The dealers stared at each other dumbfounded.  

 

Finally, one of them asked, 'What did she roll?'  

 

The other answered,  

 

'I don't know - I thought you were watching.'  

 

MORAL OF THE STORY -  

 

Not all Irish are drunks,  

not all blondes are dumb,  

but all men...are men. 

 

The Bathtub Test 

During a visit to my doctor, I asked him, "How do you determine whether or not an older person should be put in an 

old-age home?" 

"Well," he said, "we fill up a bathtub, then we offer a teaspoon, a teacup and a bucket to the person to empty the 

bathtub." 

"Oh, I understand," I said. "A normal person would use the bucket because it is bigger than the spoon or the tea-

cup." 

"No" he said. "A normal person would pull the plug. Would you like a bed near the window?" 

    Is Your Picture on the Club Web Page?   
 

This will be an ongoing project until we have the op-

portunity to photograph all members.  

 

Please see me after the general meeting.  I will take 

your picture and Steve Mick will attach it with your 

name to our site.  This is a great way for club members 

to get to recognize other members and their names. 

 

 

 


